COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th November 2006
Question No. 14
Question:  Councillor Eamonn Tuffy 
To ask the Manager for an updated report on the activities of the County's Comhairle na nOg?
Reply:

South Dublin County Council in association with South Dublin County Comhairle na nOg is holding a Comhairle na bPaisti – Children’s Seminar on the 7th November 2006 in Morans Red Cow Hotel.

The holding of the seminar will be the first action taken to substantially increase the number of primary schools participating in the Comhairle na nÓg structure.To date the main participation in Comhairle has been from the secondary school area. This consultation process is essential as it provides South Dublin County Council with the opportunity to engage with the young citizens of the county, thereby promoting active participation of children and young people within their local community.

By holding this seminar South Dublin County Council will join a small number of other local authorities that have specifically held seminars for the 8-12 aged group. In taking this initiative South Dublin County Council is setting a high standard in terms of the youth consultation process and ensuring that the first goal of the National Children’s Strategy that “children will have a voice in matters which affect them and their views will be given due weight in accordance with their age and maturity” is achieved within the county. The seminar provides local government policy makers with the opportunity to consult directly with children and thus demonstrates the council’s policy of improving the quality of children’s lives in South County Dublin. 

Comhairle na nOg are also holding a Young Voices Seminar in Morans Red Cow Hotel on Wednesday 15th November. This seminar is for young people in Secondary Schools

There will be two key objectives for this seminar, the first one being the national goal that children will have a voice in matters which affect them and their views will be given due weight in accordance with their age and maturity.  The second aim is to elect a new Comhairle na nÓg. 

A key part of the day will be workshop sessions, which will focus on some of the important issues affecting the lives of young people today. This will give participants and peers an opportunity to become informed about varying views that exist. This years topics for discussion are: “Facilities for Young People” and “The Rights of Young People”. This will be followed by a general feed back session involving the full group and finally the election of the new Comhairle will take place.

